SCMA visits Sha Tin District

The Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip,
visited Sha Tin District this afternoon (June 27), touring the Hong Kong
Sports Institute and visiting Shui Chuen 0 Estate to see the social services
and ancillary facilities in the estate.

Accompanied by the District Officer (Sha Tin), Miss Amy Chan, Mr Nip
visited various training facilities for Elite Sport Scholarship Athletes in
the Hong Kong Sports Institute. He also met with coaches and athletes there
to learn about the training provided by the Institute as well as co-operation
and exchange programmes between the Institute and the Mainland. Mr Nip said
he was pleased to learn that since 2009, the Institute has signed memorandums
of co-operation with 15 Mainland institutions, including the Preparation
Office for the Olympic Games of the General Administration of Sport of China
and Beijing Sport University, with a view to equipping local athletes for
their participation in the Olympic Games, the National Games of the People's
Republic of China and other major sports events.

Mr Nip then visited an integrated service centre in Shui Chuen 0 Estate
to get a better understanding of its services and facilities. He also
exchanged views with staff members of the centre and chatted with residents
of the estate and students participating in the centre's activities. The
centre mainly provides services and support for children, young people and
parents and hosts a variety of interest classes.

Mr Nip also visited the mall and ancillary facilities inside the estate,
and viewed a primary school site to get updates on the development of the
district and the needs of residents.
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